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Phase One – e-Transfers (implemented) 
 

• If you have questions about e-Transfers you can email the department at: 
transfers.energy@gov.ab.ca.  

 
  

Phase Two – e-Postings (implemented) 
 

Some users are unsure of the next steps to take when they receive a status of Expired Agreement in 
the updated report they receive after a posting request is submitted. 
• If the status of the parcel reads Expired Agreement on the updated response, this means that 

you have requested rights in a location with an active agreement that is past the expiry date. Your 
request for the rights still held by that agreement will be withdrawn. You will need to resubmit 
your request again once the agreement is either continued or cancelled. 

• To help you keep track of the agreement until a decision is made by the department, you need to 
enter the agreement number into the Expired Agreement page in the Posting Request folder 
when you are logged in on your ETS account. For more information about this process, please 
refer to Issue 16 of the “e-Tenure Times” 

• If you have any questions you can email the department at: postings.energy@gov.ab.ca 
  

 
Phase Three – e-Bidding 

 
• Acceptance testing for the e-Bidding application began on November 28, 2005 and is proceeding 

on schedule.  
• Members of the e-Bidding working group participated in two business functionality testing 

sessions on January 19, 2006. The goal of the participants was to see if the system met their 
business needs and to supply feedback about the performance and operation of the application.  

• The P&NG Tenure Information Exchange is scheduled for Friday, April 28, 2006 at the Telus 
Convention Centre.  

• An overview of the e-Bidding application will be one of the highlights of the day. This will be 
your chance to learn more about the project and have your questions answered. 

• The only way to bid on P&NG and oil sands parcels for the June 28, 2006 sale will be by 
using the e-Bidding application.  

• Hands-on training will take place in May and June 2006. 
• If you have any questions you can email the department at: bidding.energy@gov.ab.ca. 
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